
Kettleshulme St James C of E Primary School 
 

Charging and Remissions Policy 
 
 
Educational Visits 
 
It is the aim of our school that all educational visits offered should enhance the 
curriculum, enriching the children’s knowledge and understanding. 
 
Parents will be notified in a letter of the details and asked to make a voluntary 
contribution, worked out with a view to covering the complete cost, ie. coaches, 
insurance, entrance fees etc.  No visit is profit making. 
 
The law forbids any child to be refused permission to go on educational visits, even if 
parents do not contribute, it follows that unless everyone does send their donation 
the visit may be in jeopardy.  The final decision will rest with the Headteacher. 
 
Any parent known to have financial difficulties may be invited to discuss the matter 
with the Headteacher so that an appropriate solution based on individual 
circumstances can be made.  Contributions for entrance fees are refundable if a child 
is absent on the day of the visit. 
 
School Meals  
 
The school meals are excellent value, the choice is varied and substantial.   
 
Children who may prefer a packed lunch are also catered for.  Sandwich boxes must 
be clearly marked and do not include glass bottles. 
 
The children pay their lunch money in advance to the administrator on Monday 
mornings for the week or half termly if this is preferable to the parents. 
 
School Lettings 
 
The school is used by a variety of outside agencies at charged at current lettings 
rates ie Peak Active Sports, Swan Inn, Macclesfield College.   
 
See Lettings Policy Appendix K 
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